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The Grants Management Office (GMO) recognizes that some State agencies have utilized a Doing Business As 
(DBA) name when renewing their SAM.gov registration in previous years under the DUNS model. This is 
notable for agencies which have registered multiple accounts (now UEIs) in SAM.  

When renewing your agency’s UEI/SAM registration(s) for 2022 or 2023, and in subsequent renewals, the 
GMO strongly recommends that you do NOT use a DBA name that you have associated with your DUNS 
registrations in previous years.  

The DBA name, even when listed on SAM.gov, is not considered an official name for a State agency under the 
Federal government’s new validation process and will subject to rejection. The General Services 
Administration (GSA) requires a DBA name to listed in conjunction with the Legal Business Name on at least 
one document that is presented during the renewal process. Such a document is often prohibitively difficult 
for a State agency to obtain. 

Instead, Grants Management recommends that your agency renew your UEI utilizing the Division Name that 
is provided in the “Business Information” section of your record in SAM.gov. Please see the example 
screenshot provided below. The Division Name is significantly easier to validate and will also serve to 
differentiate divisions of an agency with multiple UEIs. You are still required to provide documentation 
showing this division information is accurate. 

Grants management further recommends that agencies with multiple UEIs work to condense down to one 
UEI for the entire agency. Under the new verification model, there is no demonstrable benefit to having UEIs 
for several divisions within the same agency.  

If you have questions regarding this guidance, please contact Steve Thompson or Stephen Smith at 
DOA.Grants@doa.ri.gov. Thank you. 

 

 


